[bookmark: _GoBack]I am concerned that the amount of funding and resources poured into mental health has only resulted in an increase in suicides and mental health issues. Per hard statistics mental health funding is at its highest level ever and yet suicides & mental health problems are also at their highest level ever. Addressing mental health needs to move away from psychiatry and psychology into a more holistic approach. 

My concern with this inquiry is that it will justify further funding being given to the current mental health 'experts' who can't provide a cure rate for patients treated. No other area of health gets away with this. Unless patient recourse is moved away from the claimed 'experts' who, based on statistical evidence, cannot reduce the mental health and suicide rate despite billions of dollars, things will only get worse in this field. This inquiry plays into the hands of psychiatrists, psychologists and the pharmaceutical companies because no effort is being made to identify real solutions to the mental health crisis. 

This inquiry appears to be more of the same.  
